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HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Parish Council Amenities Committee Meeting (incorporating H4H) held in the Sampson Room, Memorial Hall
at 7.30 p.m. on Tuesday 24th October 2017.
	Councillors Present:
	Jane Marsden (Chair); Heather Rodgers; Rosie Olle.

	Also In attendance:
	Steve Wyatt (Clerk); Bernard Madden; David Jackson; Deanne Markham; Graham Markham; Alastair Cook; 


	001/17
	
	Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs. Peter Mander; Pauline Whitney and Simon Gedye; Simon Cowling and Chris Winfield.

	002/17
	
	There were no variations in the order of business.

	003/17
	
	There were no declarations of interest.

	004/17
	
	The minutes of previous of 26th September 2017 were approved and signed by the chair.

	004/17
	.1
	Matters arising – David Jackson asked for confirmation to be obtained as to what we are able to do on parish land without getting planning permission i.e. Notice boards. The Clerk will follow up on this with PDNPA.

	005/17
	
	Project Progress. In his absence Simon Gedye had emailed an update emailed prior to the meeting:

	005/17
	.1
	T&C W reported that they are on programme, as of site meeting just over 2 weeks ago. 

Some items ahead, external walling behind schedule due to delay in gaining approval for stone sample

The recent rain was delaying progress this week on the roof.
•
The roof setting out is complete.

•
The bus stop details are ongoing.
•
Details for the Trespa lining are ongoing.

•
The position of units in the kitchen has been amended to allow more flexible use of the space.

•
The engraving is still over budget (see later item in the agenda 005/17.3)
•
Works instructed except Dry Stone walls - agreed T&C to build up to paving level.
The price for paving the highway has been requested

The ‘all in’ rate that T&C W have been working to for the paving is £177 / m2 Simon calculates the area at 160m2 hence £28,320.00 say £29,000.
The tactile paving is extra i.e. metal studs - Could be £5,500.

The drystone walling is 27.5m long

	005/17
	.2
	The Clerk reported that Western Power will be reconnecting the electricity supply between 28th and 30th November.

	005/17
	.3
	Graham Markham reported that he had been to speaking to a stone mason, Green Stone & Ivy, at Hope Valley Garden Centre with regards inscribed stones at a very favourable price – each stone is being sold (for fund raising) for £100. Based on the sales to date there is an average of 24 characters to be inscribed per tile, which will cost £64 allowing £36 profit to be made. There is room for 132 stones to be laid/sold. The lettering will be engraved but not coloured. 
The stone mason may have a large contract in the near future and stated if they received the go ahead from the other party before we offered our work they would do the other job first - thus delaying a start on our project. Graham asked for a decision at the meeting to use Green Stone & Ivy. These inscribed stones will be purchased out of funds being raised by the H4H fund raising and so there is no need to refer this to full Parish Council.  The stones will be sealed with a transparent sealant. It was unsure if this would need annual treatment. Subject to Cllr. Mander not having made any other commitment the meeting agreed to using Green Stone & Ivy. 
Simon Cowling needs to be aware of utilisation of alternative resource for the paving engraving.

	005/17
	.4
	The availability of the stone for the pavers is to be determined as well as whether the order has been placed and if approval has been obtained for the stone from PDNPA. 

	005/17
	.5
	Graham Markham further reported on the dry stone walling – equally Green Stone & Ivy have quoted to build the 4 dry stone walls for approx. £4,000. It was explained that a group of volunteers (Dronfield U3A) may wish to do the work. Cllr. Marsden advised that Green Stone & Ivy should be asked if the concrete base was required. The copes will be cemented in place for security. A sample of the work can be seen up Sheffield Road just before the Millstone.

	005/17
	.6
	Cllr. Marsden mentioned the Christmas tree holder – should a metal cover or in-set paving cover be used? The meeting agreed on inset stone in a metal surround. The meeting requested that when the paving starts account is taken of where the holder will be.

	005/17
	.7
	Due to a wedding in the village is was noted that December 22nd should be avoided for any formal opening of the village centre.

	006/17
	
	Fund Raising: Graham Markham reported that so far £7k had been raised from benches being sold and a further £1k for planting.

	006/17
	.1
	Village Clock - It is understood, but needs confirming, that Brian Ward has come to an agreement with Simon Gedye to sponsor to the value of £930. An alternative sponsor may be available if required otherwise this person will sponsor a bench.

	006/17
	.2
	Public Noticeboard – Bernard Madden reported that Peter Wilcockson is being asked to renovate the public noticeboard and rearrange the other noticeboards on the current wall. A quote will be provided. Graham Markham suggested finishing all the noticeboards in the same colour/style.

	006/17
	.3
	Interpretation Panel – Bernard Madden reported that a meeting will be arranged with a few people to agree on the content. The PDNPA expert is to be consulted. This will funded by PDNPA as a Community Project.

	006/17
	.4
	Bus Shelter – Alastair Cook reported that a lengthy process is involved in renaming bus stops. Part sponsorship would be available if the stop could be renamed Sangam’s Bus Stop. Alistair is to speak further to Sangam’s with the only option being of an entry in the roll of honour for any sponsorship. Rosie Olle will make enquiries with PDNPA as to the level of advertising that would be allowed to satisfy Sangam’s and still receive some sponsorship from them.

The question was asked if Simon Gedye had got a price for the raised curb at the bus stop and if costings to date include ancillary works?

	006/17
	.5
	Bill Gordon’s sculpture – Alastair Cook reported that this is in the garden of The Social Club. This will be raffled at £1 a ticket and matched funding will be provided by Sir Hugh Sykes. The draw will take place at the proposed spring or summer opening.

	006/17
	.6
	Donation Box – no one had yet agreed to sponsor this.

	006/17
	.7
	Graham Markham read an email he had sent to Cllr. Mander with regards an idea that if H4H can raise the money for all the finishing items, this will save the Council the cost of these works currently estimated at £32,000. Theproposal is that the council spend a portion of this saved money on additional paving up to the highways footpath. He guessed at less than half the total area quoted at £29,000 by T & C W.
The DCC Councillor to be consulted with regards paving of the section in front of the Parish Land to the edge of the pavement. It could be that the Parish Council could take on ownership and maintain this strip of land from DCC.

	006/17
	.8
	Naming of the newly developed area – there was a brief discussion as to the name that should be given to the area. It was agreed that this would be discussed at a later meeting.

	007/17
	
	Timescales – the project was still on target to be completed by mid-December 2017.

	008/17
	
	Date of next the meeting: Tuesday 28th November 2017, Sampson Room.

	
	
	The meeting closed at 9.40 pm
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